

## Overland MTB Club Mtg. notes: 04/11/2011

- In attendance:** Kory Swanson, Ron Chambers, Bill Heisterman, Bridget Arguello, Pete Skram, Karen Kaminski, Todd Thibodeau
- Grants:** Todd will look over the grant for HS mountain biking and look to see where the request may correlate with the list that Karen provided that asks kids racing for funds.
- Listserv:** We need to look at getting a new email listserv. Pete will look into different hosting sites that include email listservs with unlimited emails.
- April Meeting:** Karen will do a brief financial overview. (Budget, total assets, what we've spent \$ on, etc.) Toot our horn: Todd wants us to talk about the wonderful stuff we've done (grant spending, etc.), TDF funding, Patrol update (Bill), Event and Trail update - IMBA (Kory), Trail Update (Stacy?), Kory (Communication update) Volunteer list (Kory), Guy from VOC, Membership report (Tamene) Todd will bring a projector. Ron will check on screen. Bring cards to pass out.  
**Karen needs to get a copy of the budget. Ron will send it to Karen.**
- Photos:** Add photo request to emails to have people send photos to Todd
- Race Sponsorship:** Kory will create a sponsor sheet and get it out to everyone.  
Race committee: We need someone to find sponsorships, advertise, and coordinate volunteers. We'd like 5 people to be on the committee. We need a volunteer coordinator. **(Email for next week –Kory)**
- Sweep Social Rides
  - Board Members – Future
  - Trail Days
  - Trail Team
  - Communications Team
  - Patrol Team
  - Host After Rides
  - Event – Take a Kid Coordinator
  - Events – etc.
  - Land Manager Liaisons
  - Bike Shop Liasons
- Gowdy Slam:** [www.wyoparks.gov](http://www.wyoparks.gov) (Gowdy Slam) – Ten volunteers for the kids ride. Pete will create a sign up for Todd. Todd will need volunteers to help out with the mountain bike clinic and ride. We'll schedule this as an event. Todd will get us all information to publicize the event.

**Audit:** Looks like we're ready to get our audit on. Ron/Todd/Karen will meet to handle this.

**T-shirts** Should be done by the next meeting.

**Intel Letter:** We have a mysterious letter from Intel. We'll check with Doug Cutter. (Who's checking on this? Karen is checking on this)

**Response to Open Letter:** Ron will call Ron Vaughn to discuss letter. We'll discuss the issues at the next meeting.

**Communications Team:** Kory gave a brief report. He brought up the need for a "Message" for folks. "Talking points".

**Jerseys:** New jerseys should be in soon. We need to order new Patrol jerseys.

**Membership:** Just a T-shirt or Water Bottle and socks. Socks are 5 bucks. An extra t-shirt is 10 bucks.

**Tubes:** Kory will ask Brad if we can get them from FC. Pete will ask Performance.

**Turning Points:** Pete will contact Nate re: race.

Board login: [www.overlandmtb.org/board](http://www.overlandmtb.org/board)      pwd: mountainbiker

Next board meeting: Ron's House: 5/9, 6/13, 7/11, 8/08, 9/12, 10/10